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First Grade News















































































































































Dear Parents and Guardians,


	The field trip to the library went very well. Thanks to all the parents who were able to drive us there. I know how hard it can be to take time off, so I really appreciate it. I was so excited to see how many students got their very own library card and how excited they were about being able to go. This will be so helpful during the summer when students are trying to find books to read. It is very important that students continue to read every day during the summer.  Try to set a time aside each day to read with your child. It is amazing how much a child can lose or gain over the summer by reading or not reading.  Do not forget to send in your permission slips for John Ball Zoo. Also make sure you are working on your Diorama Project. It is due Friday, June 3rd.  If you plan on attending the presentations at 2:00, please make sure you send in your slip that was attached to the bottom of the directions.  I appreciate all you do.  If you need anything please contact me.
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What We Are Learning...








Events:


( All school trip to Michigan Adventure- June 1st 





( Diorama Project and presentations- Friday, June 3rd - 2:00





( Field Trip to the Zoo- June 8th- 9:30- 2:30


( Class party- June 9th 


( Last day of school and rewards- June 10th half day








Important Information & Reminders





READING: We continue to learn new vocabulary words every week. Students have really enjoyed learning the new words and describing things they have done.  We continue to retell our stories and have been practicing summarizing using the important details from the story. We are also working on different test taking strategies and we will begin working on our dibels tests and our sight word list.


SPELLING- we will focus on sight words, academic words, ow and oo pattern words 


WRITING: The class is really working hard writing their research reports. We are working together as a class to write our rough drafts and then students will be responsible to write their final copies.  We are working hard at writing our information in an interesting way and not just listing facts that we have learned.  We continue to answer questions using complete sentences and part of the question in our answer. We are also working hard at making sure our writing is our best. If students are not trying their best then they have to rewrite the work. You can help with this at home while students are completing homework. Make sure they are writing on the lines and using spaces between words. �
MATH: We have started to learn about fractions. It is really important that students understand that fractions need to have equal parts. We are working on identifying fractions in shapes and objects. Our last unit of the year is introducing double digit addition. We will even do some regrouping.  The end of the school year will be very busy with math. Continue to study math facts every day and please do xtramath at home. 


SOCIAL STUDIES: We will continue for the remainder of the year to discuss rules and safety, good citizenship and how to solve and resolve school and community issues.


SCIENCE: We continue to learn about various life cycles of different animals and insects. Our Mealworms are going through many changes. Many of them have started to form their pupa and even change to beetles. The kids have loved to watch the changes. If you have any questions about the diorama please let me know.


RELIGION: We are learning how to share God’s gifts with others and about Mary and various saints and the roles they play in Church.�
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Contact me:


� HYPERLINK "mailto:jcarnell@holytrinitycp.org" �jcarnell@holytrinitycp.org�


  (616)784-0696 EXT.42





( Please check and sign your child’s homework and behavior log each night.


( Please empty Friday folders each week and return on Monday. 


( Visit the classroom website for classroom info.  mrsjcarnell.weebly.com 
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Wish List:





( Don’t forget to bring in boxtops and soup labels

















